
Wainwright High School 

Council Meeting Minutes 

February 26, 2025 

Wainwright High School Library 

 

Attendees: Jody Cook, Jason Dahlgren, Kim Ruptash, Melissa Russell, Cheryl Stafford, Stephanie 
Dahlgren, Stephanie Cooper, Trish Thomas, Karli Setzer,  Keaton Xu, Robin Leighton, Sandra 
Grunow. 

Called to order: 6:02 pm 

Agenda was reviewed; no amendments made 

Correspondence: 

• ASCA Newsletter 

• FCSS Newsletter 

Secretary’s Report - Stephanie Dahlgren  

• Posted online 

Treasurer’s Report - Cheryl Stafford 

• No transactions, balance $559.60 

School Trustee Report – Stephanie Cooper 

• The Board received a letter from the Alberta Government regarding construction funding 
approval for the Wainwright Elementary School replacement project is also eligible for 
up to $250,000.00 in playground funding. The Town of Wainwright has authorized the 
transfer of land to the Buffalo Trail School Division for the new Wainwright Elementary 
School site. Trustees will attend the upcoming Alberta Rural Education Symposium 
March 2-4, 2025, This year's theme is “Ensuring Equitable Outcomes for Rural Students’. 

• Board and Superintendent will be hosting another meeting with School Council Chairs 
and representatives at JR Robson School on March 31, 2025. Invitations are being sent 
out. 

• The Math Diploma Review Program and the Pathways to Career Success Grant story 
were submitted to the Rural Caucus of Alberta School Boards as a ‘Flourishing Story’. The 



ASBA Edwin Parr Award recognizes excellence in teaching for first year K-12 teachers. 
Trustees Cooper and Sponitz are on the selection committee. 

Student Council Report – Keaton Xu 

• Working on a proposal for the site of the new outdoor basketball court. 

Around the School Report – Jody Cook/Sandra Grunow 

• See attached 

Principal’s Report - Jody Cook 

• See attached  

Old Business 

• School Generated Funds budget review: Jody circulated copies of the SGF Graduation 
account.  There were some questions raised regarding payment made to Buffalo Trail 
Public Schools, Trish explained this was payment for purchases on a credit card.  
Question raised for a debit for rental to the Town of Wainwright dated January 25, 2025.  
Sandra thought that it may be an outstanding amount from the previous year’s rental. 

New Business 

• Staff appreciation ideas: there was some discussion, and it seems like there is interest in 
hosting.  Will discuss at the next meeting. 

• BTPS Stakeholder Engagement session: attendees of tonight’s meeting will sign on as a 
group following this meeting. 

Meeting adjourned: 7:46pm 

Next meeting: April 23, 2025 @ 6:30pm 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


